

Outreach Working Group notes combined.

Jan. Feb. and March 2022

Committee members, Paula Chair, James, Tom, Anthony, Patty, Jane, Aznive.

1. City Lab project.

Jane and Kim have rewritten the submission for City lab. It is more concise and will be brought to the April ACPD meeting for discussion and approval.

2. Accessibility awards.

The motion for council to put together an Accessibility award program with the input from ACPD was send to GIC in March was passed 16-0. It then went to council and was sent to staff to come back with a report on how to implement the program. We must keep an eye on where it is in the system.

3. Mobility emergency transportation service.

As this has been an ongoing topic since 2010 it was decided that a motion to council should be written to ask them to come up with a program for this problem. Tom and Paula to write motion. On going.

4. Accessibility event.

Over the past three months there has been a lot of discussion on this project. We have sent a motion to council to see if the event is possible and it is not going to GIC until May 4 and then to council on May 11. We can fill out the forms for the event in May, and we are gathering all the information needed for this. James is looking at the design of a web site with the help of the Impact group at Macmaster.

A list of presenters has been started as well as those we need to send out the information about the event. We would like to have some activities for the public and councillors to take part in. After the next meeting I will compile a full list and send it to all ACPD members.

The Macmaster Impact group have shown interest in helping with the event and have many ideas on how they would like to help such as, web design, posters, media, t-shirts and volunteering at the event very excited with their wanting to help.

We are getting everything together so we can hit the ground running. Please send me any ideas you have about this event.